
 

 

24th May 2018 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

RE: PE KIT AND EXPECTATIONS 
 

We would like to update all parents/carers of the expectations for kit in Physical Education lessons. From 
Monday 4th June 2018, the PE kit will now require black football socks, white socks will no longer be 
part of the school PE kit list. The complete list is as follows: 
 

 Black Cardinal Pole – PE polo shirt 

 Plain black shorts/Plain black jogging bottoms 

 Black football socks 

 Trainers 

Pupils who do not adhere to the correct PE kit will receive a behaviour point - L1 Inadequate Equipment. 
Repeat offenders will be escalated to a 2 hour Headteacher’s detention. 
 
Should pupils wish to wear black sports leggings for PE, they must wear a suitable pair of black shorts 
over the top. In the interests of hygiene, it is imperative that pupils bring a clean pair of socks for PE, 
and change out of them once their PE lesson is complete. Also in the interests of hygiene, girls must not 
wear tights under their PE kit. 
 
If your child is unable to bring their PE kit on a particular day for whatever reason, they must have a 
note in their planner explaining why and a suitable replacement item can be worn so they can fully take 
part in the lesson. We also have plenty of spare kit and are able to provide some for pupils to wear. 
 
If your child is unwell or has a minor injury, they still need to bring their PE kit and take a different role 
in the lesson. Should your child have a long term injury, a Doctor’s letter needs to be provided. If your 
child has an injury that would make it difficult to change into their PE kit, then please specify this in your 
note in their planner. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mr N McDaid 
Head of Physical Education 


